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Urgent Message - Promoting Respect for Human Rights and Dignity

Dear all members of the IPP Community:

The emergency response measures to the COVID-19 pandemic have been ended, and life on campus
is almost back to normal. Although we must continue to exercise caution, I hope that everyone is
now able to lead an even more fulfilling university life. I am writing today because I would like to
draw your attention with great concern and a sense of deep responsibility to the issues of sexual
harassment, racial discrimination, and harassment of various other minorities, which require our

immediate attention and action.

Hitotsubashi University has always been a leader in social sciences, fostering an environment of
inclusiveness, diversity, and intellectual growth. Therein lies the great goal of improving the welfare
of the various members of society. Recently, however, discriminatory language and actions against
sexual minorities, refugees, and neighbors from different cultural and historical backgrounds have
become increasingly visible in the real world and on social networking sites. As Dean of the School
of International and Public Policy, I feel strongly about the need to ensure that all students feel safe,

respected, and valued within our institution.

Harassment, in any form, undermines the principles of equality, human rights, and dignity that are at
the heart of our institution. It is imperative that we as a community come together to face this issue
head on and eradicate it from our campuses. It is not enough to condemn such actions; we must

actively promote a culture of respect, empathy, and understanding.

To this end, I urge each and every member of this graduate school to embrace the following

principles.

1. Respect for human rights: Every person has the right to be treated with dignity and respect
regardless of gender, sexual orientation, race, ethnicity, religion, or other characteristics. Let us
foster an environment where all members of our community feel valued and protected. Let us
also recognize that those who engage in harassment, whether consciously or unconsciously, are

hurting themselves as well.

2. No Harassment: Harassment in any form, including but not limited to sexual harassment, racial
discrimination, and bullying, should not be tolerated within our organization. We collectively

refuse to tolerate such conduct, and we ask that any incidents be promptly reported to the office



or the Harassment Counseling Office (https://www.hit-u.ac.jp/harassment/soudan.html). We

must also keep in mind that turning a blind eye to such discrimination if we witness it is an act

that encourages discrimination and suppression of human rights.

3. Need for empathy and understanding: We must strive to develop a deep sense of empathy and
understanding with one another. We will engage in open and respectful dialogue, embracing
diverse perspectives and challenging prejudices. Through these interactions, we will broaden our

perspectives and foster an inclusive culture.

4. Need for education and awareness: Knowledge is a powerful tool to combat harassment and
discrimination. We will step up our efforts to increase the awareness about human rights,

bystander intervention, and the importance of the impact of their words and actions.

5. Support and resources: It is critical that support and resources are available to those who
experience or witness harassment. At Hitotsubashi University, the Harassment Counseling
Office offers confidential counseling. Consultation is also available through the administrative

office and faculty.

Let us remember that the strength of the IPP lies in our diversity, and it is through embracing this
diversity that we can create a truly inclusive and vibrant community. We have a collective
responsibility to foster an environment that upholds the principles of human rights, equality, and

respect.

I urge each of you to reflect on your actions and commit to being agents of positive change in our
community. Together, we can create a safe environment for growth for all of us at Hitotsubashi

University’s School of International and Public Policy.

Thank you for your attention to this urgent issue. Let us be united in our determination to respect

human rights and dignity.

May 31, 2023

Nobumasa Akiyama
Dean,
School of International and Public Policy

Hitotsubashi University



